LONGHILLS VILLAGE POA 
14th ANNUAL MEETING
APRIL 30, 2017
The board considered cancelling the annual meeting of the Longhills Village POA because of the flood damage in the neighborhood from storms last night, but there was not enough time to notify residents and golf shop.  The meeting was held at the Longhills Clubhouse on April 30, 2017. There were 68 residents in attendance.  Michelle Broadway recorded the minutes.  The meeting was called to order at 2:06.  
Ken commented that earlier meetings had been held behind the golf shop and attendance had varied from 35 – 200 over the past 10 years.  It is ironic that flooding was the main topic of our annual meeting 10 years ago where the Mayor and city engineer discussed the study being conducted to apply for FEMA grant to correct the creek flooding. A FEMA study had also determined that LHV was not in a floodplain.  Dues for 2008 were increased from $100 to $150.  Residents were advised that the city was no longer considering the purchase of the golf course, which began a 10 year odyssey for Longhills Village, the golf course and the pool.  The 10 year time-line of the Lindsey purchase was then discussed.

In January this year Lindsey offered $50k to the POA to avoid having to operate the pool.  A meeting for January 21 was scheduled but there was an uproar from some residents demanding the meeting be cancelled because of inadequate notice, and conjecture that this decision should be made by the city or the residents involved in the golf course restricted covenant, rather than the POA.   We cancelled the meeting and Lindsey subsequently withdrew their offer and is currently refurbishing the pool in order to satisfy the minimum requirements of the Settlement Agreement and Covenant Release, and they have advised that they plan to open and operate the pool for this year only.  Mark Howard responded to a question on the $230k estimate obtained by POA to refurbish the pool.  Pool will handle 350 members, so is much larger than POA residents could support.  If POA took over the pool, the operating costs alone would increase residents’ dues $200/year.  LHV residents get a 20% discount and previous pool members will be grandfathered at $195 rate.  The POA will be responsible for providing life guards if required.
Ken Quick reported on POA Summary Statistics for 2016:

· 260 lots, with 17 vacant

· 15 building permits were issued for outbuilding, decks, additions, pools, and fences

· 3 new homes built

· 57 compliance infractions were addressed.  AT&T is now pushing Direct TV in the neighborhood, and Ken reminded residents that satellite dishes must be on the back of homes.  Residents were also asked to remove old dishes
· 13 real estate liens totaling $5863 have been filed, $1100 are fines for mowing. 
· Bylaws were updated to reflect current practice and increase in fines
· Municipal Improvement District bond will be paid off this year, saving residents $228-348 in taxes.
Ken advised that the most important issue going into 2017 was recruiting new board members to replace members that are stepping down.  These new members Charles McElfresh, Barbara Shain, Jon Adams, Doug Stracener, Kayla Ferris and Perry Faver were introduced

The 2016 board members, with the dates they joined the board, were introduced and had comments regarding their area of responsibility 
Anthony Baker - Secretary/Webmaster 2015
Membership - Michelle Broadway   2012 encouraged business owners who are LHV residents to contribute items to be included in future baskets.  She asked residents to let her know if they notice new residents moving in, since we don’t have an active block captain program.
Treasurer – Mark Howard   2014
Landscape and Special Projects - Bob Russell VP 2006   Bob was cleaning up flood damage on Shoal Creek and was unable to attend.  Ken commented that as recently as Thursday Bob had been sealing landscape curbs at the entrances. 
 Charles Moulton   2010 Activities In addition to making arrangements for meeting and neighborhood events, Charles is the board’s “legal advisor”.
Gary Hopper   2008   Gary had performed many roles on the board has been mainly on inactive advisory status this year after having four surgeries.
Ken thanked the board members for their conscientious performance and long service.

The floor was then opened for comments and suggestions:
Future projects – Will require that dues be reinstituted next year. 
Replace city street signs with new ornamental street signs

Install more street lights

Install speed humps to slow down traffic through the neighborhood

Security – 

More active Crime Watch with neighborhood patrols

Install surveillance cameras at entrances to read license plates
Ken responded to questions regarding the front entrance stating that the POA no longer has any responsibility.  The large electronic sign was installed by Everett and will be moved up the road closer to the golf shop.

Ken briefly covered past flood control efforts and studies that the POA and city had been involved in.
Rebecca Schlau the LHV Facebook administrator discussed current uses and potential areas for expansion to improve neighborhood communication and security.

New and old board members were asked to attend an organizational meeting after this meeting adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 3:20.
APRIL COMPLIANCE SUMMARY
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11 18 YTD CORRECTED

19 DURLING 5111 CONGRESSIONAL

CARPET ON PORCH, YARD & 

LANDSCAPE NEEDS ATTENTION SENT EMAIL 4/6

138 PRITCHARD ADAM 5020 ST. ANDREWS YARD & LANDSCAPE NEEDS ATTENTION SENT EMAIL 4/6

107 DINGMAN 3015 TURNBERRY YARD & LANDSCAPE NEEDS ATTENTION SENT EMAIL 4/6

100 CHAMBERS JOE 5216 MURIFIELD PONTOON BOAT IN DRIVE WAY SENT EMAIL 4/21

259 NEALEY JOE 4587 SHOAL CREEK TRAILER IN YARD SEVERAL WEEKS SENT EMAIL 4/21

149 MILLER FAYE 4812 SHOAL CREEK SAT. DISH AT FRONT OF HOUSE SENT EMAIL 4/22

185 JENSEN LISA 2907 SPYGLASS MATERIAL STORED ON NEXTDOOR LOT SENT EMAIL 4/22

BUSKIN BUD LOTS SHOAL CREEK LOTS NEED MOWING SENT EMAIL 4/21

187 HENNINGSEN DEANNA 2807 SPYGLASS

CONTRACTOR HAD TO MOW AROUND 

BUSHES TRIMMED FROM NEXT DOOR 

LOT  SENT EMAIL 4/21

MAR 2017 OBSERVATIONS 5 7 YTD

223 CAMPBELL 4705 SHOAL CREEK LANDSCAPE NEED ATTENTION EMAILED JOHN 3/30 AND HE IS ADDRESSING 1

FEB 2017 OBSERVATIONS 2 2  YTD

224 PACK 4709 SHOAL CREEK DIGGING AGAIN!

BOB AND I MET WITH CHARLOTTE AND 

SENT LTR. 2/17, SENT $100 FINE INVOICE 3/4. 

COLLECTED $100 FINE MARCH 20

4

NOV 2016 OBSERVATIONS 57 YTD

183 GIRON ABEL 2917 SPYGLASS

WOODEN FENCE EXTENSIONS 

INSTALLED ON G/C LOT AND WITHOUT 

APPROVAL

SENT EMAIL11/30. FOLLOW-UP CALL 1/27 - 

ABEL TO SEND FENCE REQUEST. EMAILED 

ABEL AGAIN  2/16.  HE ASKED FOR 

EXTENSION TO END OF MARCH. 

COLLECTED $100 FINE 4/24.

4

REAL ESTATE LIENS

*LIEN AMT. UPDATED 5/2016 - INCLUDE $85 FILING FEE

81 HANCOCK $1593 - 2009 LIEN 5108 WINGED FOOT

FORECLOSURE SALE SCHEDULED FOR 

9/13/2010, RESCHEDULED FOR 

10/11,RESCHEDULED FOR 11/3. CHECKED 

4/11, STILL ON HOLD! PAID 2016 DUES?

31 MCCALLISTER $1190 - 2010 LIEN 2706 CROOKED STICK FILED OCT. 2010

119 FEIMSTER $100 - 2014 LIEN 2916 CASTLE VALLEY

FILED MAY 2013 PAID $165 OF $250 OWED ON 

6/2013. PAID $150 OF $250 OWED ON 4/2014?

94 WILBURN $415 - 2015 LIEN 3205 SCOTT SALEM LIEN FILED MAY 2015

107 DINGMAN $250 - 2016 LIEN 3016 TURNBERRY LIEN FILED 5/2/16

183 GIRON $250 - 2016 LIEN 2917 SPYGLASS LIEN FILED 5/2/16

191 JOHNSON $250 - 2016 LIEN LOT CYPRESS POINT LIEN FILED 5/2/16

101 LOPER $250 - 2016 LIEN 5308 MURIFIELD LIEN FILED 5/2/16

160 MOORE $250 - 2016 LIEN 2812 CYPRESS POINT LIEN FILED 5/2/16

138 PRICHARD $250 - 2016 LIEN 5020 CONGRESSIONAL LIEN FILED 5/2/16

169 STIPE $815 - 2016 LIEN 3009 SHADOW CREEK ($565 MOW LOT) LIEN FILED 5/2/16

247 SWEENEY $250 - 2016 LIEN LOT PINEHURST LIEN FILED 5/2/16

190 LINN $730 - 2017 LIEN LOT CYPRESS POINT LIEN FILED 4/17/2017


